
 

TERM 1 WEEK 8 
TERM 1 Week 8 

Friday March 17th 2023 

Tooleybuc Central School   What's on in Term One 

March 15th to 27th - NAPLAN Years 3,5,7 & 9 

March 21st - Harmony Day (wear orange) 

March 22nd - Parent Teacher Interviews 

March 31st - Whole School Assembly at Tooleybuc Sporting Club 

April 6th  - Easter Bonnet Parade & last day of Term One 

In This Issue 

 

 

• Louisa's Thoughts 

• School News 

• Head Teacher Report 



• Community Notes 



Louisa's Thoughts 



 



 

It was fantastic to celebrate a great start to the year with all of our Primary community at the Primary 

Assembly last Friday afternoon.  The assembly was led by our Year 5 and 6 students, who entertained us 

with a PowerPoint presentation about everything that has taken place so far this year.  I look forward to 

seeing everyone again on Wednesday, when we hold our Parent Teacher Interviews.  If you need any 

assistance booking an interview, please make contact with the office, they will be happy to assist you. 



School News 

 



Stand Against Bullying 

 



School Community Charter 

 



 



Compulsory School Attendance 

 



 



 

Art with Foundation & Year 1-2 

These art works are amazing!  We have them displayed in the front office and are worth a look if you 

happen to be at the school.  GREAT WORK GUYS! 

 



 

What's the buzz?  with Zahra & Jorja 

For English, Jorja and I drew up a simple questionnaire to discover what music means to the students 

and staff at Tooleybuc Central School. We asked a variety of questions to establish the favourite music 

genres, singers or bands. We delved into their favourite songs and why they enjoyed them. 

Next we asked how often and when they listened to music. 

We learned that 54 percent of our respondents listen to music for three or more hours a day and while 

travelling was the most popular time to listen to music. The most popular genre was Pop, with Country, 

Rock and Rap all tied in second place. Some of our mature respondents added genres to our offerings. 

Thanks Miss Duma and Mr Wolfe who added electronic, classical, and old timer. You can guess who liked 

which. 

The survey revealed a considerable variety between the age groups when it came to their music tastes. 

The older students are listening to more main stream artists and songs, whilst some of the younger 

secondary students named some more explicit songs amongst their favourites. 

No surprises that Harry Styles and Taylor Swift were amongst the most popular. Artic Monkeys, The 

Weekend, Zach Bryan, Morgan Wallen and Eminem also had some support. 

We were supposed to ask how students listened to music and what streaming services they used most 

but we’re saving that for the podcast. 



Do you know who these artists are? 

 

 

 



 

 

Year Three/Four with Miss Cobban 

 

Stage 2 have had a wonderful term! We have had two writer’s workshops this term, themed ‘Stranded 

on an Island’ and ‘Lost’ and have been looking at how techniques such as onomatopoeia (Bang! Pow! 

Boom!) can make our narratives more interesting. In Maths, our class has been learning about Fractions 

and Area/Perimeter. We have been using lots of real life scenarios of what we’d be left with if members 

of our class ate certain amounts of garlic bread slices or split off blocks of chocolate to share. In Art, 

students have been working hard at learning how to shade with grey leads. We have been looking at 

vases, watering cans, leaves and flowers and shading where they can see the shadows. It’s been hard 

work but we have been persevering and the end results look amazing!   



 

 



 

 

 



HSIE with Mr McNicol 

 

Stage 6: Business Studies – students are currently learning about the importance of business planning in 

regards to establishing a new or taking over an existing business. And are looking at all the market 

considerations including things like product, price and distribution that need to be taken into account 

when selling a good or service.   

Stage 6: Work Studies – students are currently working through the preparing for a job module which is 

looking at how to interpret job advertisements, how to apply for jobs and how to effectively construct a 

cover letter and resume. 

HSIE with Mr Rosewarne 

 

In Stage 4 (Years 7 & 8) Geography students are currently putting their knowledge of liveability (what 

makes certain places more liveable than others) into practice with their first major assessment task. It 

requires them to initiate a campaign to make their local community more liveable by improving an 

existing feature. Their first topic test will be held before the end of this term. 

In Stage 5 Geography, the class has also moved onto their first major assessment task. They are 

preparing a presentation on Biomes suitable for Grades 5 and 6, or one on Agriculture and Biomes, 



suitable for the Stage 6 Ag class. These will be ready for presentation early in Term 2. Their first topic 

test will be held before the end of this term. 

In History, Stage 4 students are busy on their first major task. They have chosen a History Mystery to 

investigate. Early next term they will present their findings in a multimodal fashion – it must feature 

audio, written and visual elements. 

Stage 5 are busy planning their first major assessment task due in Week 4 of next term. They have 

chosen to investigate one particular movement of peoples in the 18th century. It could be convict 

transportation, trans-Atlantic slavery or the migration of free settlers to colonial NSW. 

In Stage 3 HSIE the class has just concluded a look at how and when the various Australian colonies were 

established. They have also learned that New Zealand was invited to become part of Australia prior to 

Federation in 1901 – the government  said no thanks. 

Head Teacher Report with Miss Duma 

 

Head Teacher Report 

It has been a quieter fortnight for secondary students, but plenty of work still occurring.  I would like to 

acknowledge our Year 7 and 9 students who undertook their NAPLAN Writing & Reading tests this week 

and commend them for their diligence and efforts in completing these.  A reminder to all students to 

ensure that they have all the required equipment for each lesson and to ensure that they collect these 

at the end of each break before going to class. 

  

Sport Report 

Whilst we are very excited that the school lift is almost finished, unfortunately at this stage there 

appears to be a delay in the final steps which includes removing the security fencing and the container 

and skip bin from the oval.  Therefore our Athletics carnival will not happen until Term 2.  I will provide a 

date for this before the holidays. 

  



We are awaiting final details, but several of our Secondary boys will be participating in a combined Hay / 

Tooleybuc team at AFL next Friday in Moama.  A note will be sent home early next week. 

  

Legal Studies Report 

Our legal studies students have been working their way through modules The individual and the law and 

Law in Practice.  They are currently working on their assessment task on a contemporary issue relating 

to women. 

Community Notes 
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